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Friday 17th March 2023 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

As ever, so much has happened already this half term! It’s lovely to feel the weather getting warmer and seeing the 

days getting longer, so we know spring has arrived! You will have received reports about your children’s learning too, 
so this will provide more information on their progress. Most recently, we have had opportunities to participate in the 

annual Swimarathon and Art Eisteddfod competitions. With many children achieving great 
success with stunning artwork, it makes us super proud! We’re also delighted with the results of 

our ‘tortoise takeover’ competition winners who have helped with the naming and 
the design for our new friend, ‘Terry’. We will share photos of the progress we 

make over the coming weeks which has been organised and co-ordinated by Mrs 

Barrett-Banks.    
 

 
 

 

 
Staff Updates 

As you will be aware, Mr Laffoley, our school keeper of 20 years has retired today. This morning, 
the children and staff invited him to assembly to say goodbye for all his 

support, hard work and commitment over these years. Many of you will 

have your own fond memories of him because he has served the 
community for all these years so hopefully you had a chance to see him 

at the end of the day. In assembly this morning, we talked about how 
special and important he has been to all of us by making sure we have 

had the best conditions in which to work and stay safe. Ultimately, this 
helps us with the job of ensuring your children have the best learning 

environment in which to thrive. There were several tales which made the 

children gasp! We wish him all the best for his future endeavours - he 
has promised to keep in touch, so we look forward to his visits.   

 
 

 

 
I am delighted to announce that Mr. Mulliner will be joining us from next Monday, so I know you will join me in 

welcoming him as and when you see him around the site.    
 

 
As always, we are constantly striving to ensure we respond and action any general concerns or queries you may have, 

so do please approach your class teacher or Key Stage Phase leader in the first instance. Mr Cronin or myself are 

usually available on the playground in the mornings and as much as possible after school, should you want to speak 
to one of us briefly. However, should you wish to discuss any matters in greater detail, please make an appointment 

by contacting me through the main office.  
 

 

With very best wishes, 
 

 
Ms N Rashid 

Headteacher  


